CITY OF SHEBOYGAN

REQUEST FOR PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE CONSIDERATION

ITEM DESCRIPTION: An ordinance creating a no parking zone on Broughton Drive north of Ontario Avenue.

REPORT PREPARED BY: Ryan Sazama, City Engineer

REPORT DATE: August 10, 2023 **MEETING DATE:** August 15, 2023

FISCAL SUMMARY: STATUTORY REFERENCE:

Budget Line Item: N/A Wisconsin N/A

Budget Summary: N/A Statutes:

Budgeted Expenditure: N/A Municipal Code: N/A

Budgeted Revenue: N/A

BACKGROUND / ANALYSIS: The intersection of Ontario Avenue and Broughton Drive has a high number of pedestrian crossings. To make this intersection safer for pedestrians crossing Broughton Drive, parking is being restricted 60 feet on Broughton Drive to increase the sight distance for pedestrians. Many times, vehicles are parked too close to the intersection, creating safety and sight distance issues for pedestrians.

STAFF COMMENTS: The Department of Public Works recommends adding this no parking zone.

ACTION REQUESTED: Motion to recommend the Common Council adopt General Ordinance No. 16-23-24 creating a no parking zone on Broughton Drive north of Ontario Avenue.

ATTACHMENTS:

I. Gen. Ord. No. 16-23-24